
   

Assembly Theme:  Festivals 

   
 

 

Weekly Newsletter 8 (20th October 2022)  
 

Stocksbridge Nursery Infant School 
Pot House Lane, Stocksbridge, Sheffield, S36 1EJ 

Tel:   0114 2883109 

Fax:  01142830204 

E-mail: enquiries@stocksbridge-nur.sheffield.sch.uk 

Website: https://www.stocksbridgenurseryinfants.co.uk/   

 

What’s happening in school next week! 

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Class 4 on Monday 31st October. 

 Dance Club on Monday 3.45 – 4.00pm. 

 We will be celebrating 100% attendance for half term 1 in 

assembly on Tuesday 1st November. 

 Mrs. Townsend is available to show parents around on Tuesday 1st 

November at 10.00am. 

 Mrs. Greenwood is teaching Class 3 on Tuesday afternoon and 

Class 2 on Wednesday morning.   

 Miss Rodgers is teaching Class 1 on Wednesday 2nd November.  

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Nursery on Wednesday.  

 Miss. Bennett is teaching Class 7 on Wednesday.  

 HeppDT are in school on Wednesday working with Class 4 on a Design Technology (DT) project. 

 Mrs. Townsend is not in school on Wednesday afternoon.  

 Year Two children have drumming lessons on Wednesday afternoon.  

 Quidditch Club on Wednesday 2.45 – 4.00pm. 

 Mrs. Greenwood is teaching The Nest on Thursday morning.  

 HeppDT are in school on Thursday working with Class 1 on a DT project.  

 Class 5 have Forest School on Thursday 3rd November.  

 Mrs. McGrail is working in Class 6 on Thursday and Friday.  Mrs. Merryman is attending first aid 

training.  

 Miss Tonks is teaching Class 5 on Friday.  

 Children in Classes 3, 4 & 5 are off to Yorkshire Sculpture Park on Friday to support our work on 

Mega Structures.  

 Multisports Club on Friday 2.45 – 4.00pm. 

 

         

Attendance 

Our target is 96%.  This week’s 
attendance is 92.4% 

Class 1:       92% 

Class 2:       96% 

Class 3:       93% 

Class 4:       90% 

Class 5:       98% 

Class 6:       99% 

Class 7:       96% 

The Nest:    85% 

The Orchard:  83% 
  

Well done 
Class 6  
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Tweak of the Week:  Sensible behaviour in the hall at lunchtimes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking ahead to the w.b. 7th November 

 The assembly theme this week is Remembrance 

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Class 4 on Monday 31st October. 

 Mrs. Townsend is not in school on Monday afternoon.  

 Class 1 are visiting Stocksbridge Library on Monday afternoon.  

 Dance Club on Monday 3.45 – 4.00pm. 

 HeppDT are working with Class 3 on Tuesday (8th). 

 Mrs. Greenwood is teaching Class 6 on Tuesday.  

 Class 3 are visiting Stocksbridge Library on Tuesday afternoon.  

 Miss Rodgers is teaching Class 1 on Wednesday and Mrs. Taylor is teaching Nursery.  

 Tutti Frutti are coming in on Wednesday to perform Jack Frost for the children.  Their shows are 

amazing.  You can read more about it here.  

 Chris Standley is in school on T 

 HeppDT are working with Class 2 on Thursday 10th November. 

 We have our remembrance assembly on Thursday at 10.15am.  

 Mrs. Townsend is available to show parents around on Thursday at 1.30pm.  

 We have our first parent/teacher meetings of the year on Thursday 10th November. You will shortly 

be able to book appointments via eschools.  We also have parent/teacher meetings on Tuesday 15th 

November. Both these dates are for face-to-face appointments.  Your child’s class teacher will also 

offer some dates and times for phone call appointments.  

 On Thursday 10th Taylor Shaw will be offering food tasting in the hall.  It’s a chance for parents to 

taste some of the meals the children enjoy.   

 Miss Tonks is teaching Class 5 on Friday and the also have Forest School. 

 Mrs. Taylor is teaching Nursery on Friday.  

 On Friday 11th November, we will hold a 1 minutes silence at 11.00am.  

 Multi sports club on Friday, 2.45 – 4.00pm.  

Please note, Steve Cooper will be back in school from 3-7.00pm on Thursday 1st December 

to take family portraits. Please ring school to book a slot if you’d like a family photograph. 

(They make nice Christmas presents!) 

Mrs Townsend’s Pupils of the Week 

Remy Clayton I am so proud of how much progress this young man has made.  He is smiley, kind, 
confident and really well behaved.   On Wednesday, his friend tripped over.  Remy help him up, 

dusted him down and gave him a hug to make him feel better.  What a great friend! 

https://tutti-frutti.org.uk/shows/jack-frost-and-the-search-for-winter/?section=our-work
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Week 1 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Dish of the 
day 1 

Macaroni cheese Chicken Chow 
Mein with 
noodles 

Roast chicken 
with roast 
potatoes, stuffing 
& gravy 

Chicken & 
sweetcorn 
meatballs with 
pasta 

Cheese & tomato 
pizza with chips 
& tomato sauce. 

Dish of the 
day 2 

Veggy curry with 
rice 

Veggie burger 
with potato 
wedges 

Quorn roast with 
stuffing, roast 
potatoes and 
gravy 

Veggie meatballs 
with pasta 

Cheese pastry 
roll with chips & 
tomato sauce.  

Oven baked 
jacket potato 

Jacket potato with 
cheese, baked 
beans 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Jacket potato 
with cheese, 
baked beans or 
tuna mayo 

Sandwich 
option 

Egg  Ham  Ham Ham, tuna mayo, 
cheese 
sandwiches 

Ham, tuna mayo, 
cheese 
sandwiches 

Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo Tuna mayo 

Cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese Cheese 

Vegetables Green beans 
Sweetcorn 

Broccoli 
Fresh carrots 

Cauliflower 
Seasonal greens 

Sweetcorn 
Carrots & mixed 
salad 

Baked beans 
Garden peas 

Desserts Vanilla crunch Ginger sponge & 
chocolate sauce 
or custard 

Jelly & 
mandarins 

Shortbread finger 
& fruit wedges 

Chocolate crunch 

Nursery News 
We have been looking at Harvest.  We have enjoyed a story about a scarecrow and made some fantastic 

‘shape scarecrows’ with lots of us confidently finding squares, triangle, circles and rectangles. I wonder if you 
can find any of those shapes at home. A huge ‘well done’ to the children who have learnt to put their coats 

on.   

Star of the Week 
Riley Fleetwood is a no nonsense little guy with a huge smile. He gets on with whatever is asked of him, 

plays well with his friends, is growing in confidence and knows how to keep the Golden rules.  

Harvest Donations   

Thank you so much for all the harvest donations. The festival was lovely and the singing a joy to hear.  All 

the children had something to bring out to the front as their offering, their way of saying thank you.  Martin 

from the Food Bank in Stocksbridge came to pick up all the food on Tuesday morning.                                                                                                         

 

 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

We raised £160.20 from our coffee morning.  Thank you so much for your support.  Everyone enjoyed 

having a bun as a treat on a Friday too.  



Tweak of the Week:  Sensible behaviour in the hall at lunchtimes. 

 

 

  

  This week’s praise board  

Thank you William Machin for working incredibly hard in your English lessons. Your handwriting has really 
improved! 
Thank you to Molly Wilkinson for always helping me keep the classroom tidy.  
Lillie Dowde can just be relied upon every minute of every day to do the right thing.  
Archie Jackson is always honest. 
Mrs. T is impressed with how well Mair Marshall-Gane has settled into Class 2.   
Thank you to Nora Bowden-Lovell and Charlotte Armitage for picking up all the googly eyes in our classroom. 
Nora said, “This will take us until Christmas”.  
Thank you to Lola Wall for bringing in some conkers for our loose parts area. 
Ella Cunningham has tried really hard with her writing this week 
Thank you Jenson Turner-Jones for picking up papers dropped on the corridor and taking them back into 
class. 
Autumn Sykes has really tried her best this week. Autumn has been showing super sitting on the carpet, 
listening to other boys and girls in the class and has made new friends.  
Ada-Lily Fiddler and Lylah-Shae Everitt are always kind and helpful and are a pleasure to have in Class 4.  
Elissa Nicholson tidies up after others in her class helping us to stay ‘spick and span’. Thank you Elissa! 
Aria Boudabouza and Seb Gill are doing brilliantly with their number thinking and they dazzled Miss Moore! 
Well done to Rowan Wild for setting a good example to others and waiting his turn when the top corridor got a 
little busy this week. 
Thank you to Eira Slack and Millie Pitt for picking up the paper towels in the girls toilets and popping them in 
the bin. 
Well Done to Oliver Jarvis for really trying to put his hand up to answer questions. 
Jack Charlesworth has been super kind this week helping everyone zip up their bags at the end of the day 
well done.  
Thank you to all class 7 for being amazing in the Harvest festival assembly! Mrs. McGhee and Miss. Kane 
were so proud of you all for your marvellous behaviour. 
Keegan Hanson - You are so polite and need no encouragement to say please and thank you. 
Poppy & Oscar Guy greet grown-ups with such a cheery and polite hello in the mornings. 
Harry Radford helped Miss Spencer clear all the old sand out of the sandpit. She doesn’t know how she would 
have managed without his help.  Thank you Harry. 
Nancy Wharton-Lovett is so friendly…..always! 
George Harwood helped to tidy up all the jigsaw pieces when they were scattered everywhere. 

 

Attendance 

There is a huge focus this year from the Government on improving attendance at school. Here is a link to the 

guidance if you want to read more.  Each half term, I meet with Dale Edwardes (our Education Welfare 

Officer) and we review attendance of all the children.  We focus on those children with attendance below 

90%.  This half term there are 45 children.  We know that children get ill and you are great at letting us know 

the reason for your child’s absence.  Sometimes a child’s pattern of absence causes us concern – for 

example if they have lots of odd days off on a regular basis.  It may be that a child has attendance below 

90% each time we check. We may send letters to these parents to see if there is anything we can do to 

support and improve attendance or Dale may make a visit to see if there is anything he can do.  You can 

check your child’s attendance via eschools.  It is worth checking this as it is surprising how quickly (and 

significantly) a child’s attendance can be affected by just a few days absence.  

 

https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1099677/Working_together_to_improve_school_attendance.pdf
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Toileting in Nursery 

One little fella made Miss Rogers super happy this week as he has made progress with his toileting.  He 

was quite proud of himself too. He told Mrs. Townsend about it whilst she was at the gate.  We have 8 

children in Nursery who are still on their journey to being toilet training.  If your child is still on this path, we 

ask that you please use the half term break to have a focus on toilet training.  Our Nursery colleagues are 

just so keen to get everyone trained so that they can spend more time playing and teaching the children. 

Here are some useful sites for advice. 

Independence Skills Videos - Sheffield Children’s NHS Foundation Trust (sheffieldchildrens.nhs.uk) 

Sensory processing difficulties - Sheffield Children’s NHS Foundation Trust (sheffieldchildrens.nhs.uk) 

 

School Meals 

As you know school meals are free for children in Reception, Year One and Year Two.  Lots of children 

(and parents) take advantage of this and the children enjoy choosing their meal in school each day.  If these 

meals had to be paid for they would cost close to £400 per year. Many of our children bring packed lunches 

and we want to suggest that they continue to do this (as a backup) but that they also try a school meal.  You 

never know, they may like them.  It would also save parents a considerable expense in buying food for the 

lunchboxes each day.  The menu is always on the newsletter.  There are lots of options.  A hot meal is 

always provided along with a vegetarian option.  There are jacket potatoes and sandwiches.  There really is 

a lot of choice.   

Behaviour 

As I sit here typing the last of this week’s newsletter, I can hear a child singing away to herself in the toilets.  

There are many joyous moments each week as the Praise Board shows.  We’ve also had Golden Star 

assembly this week where the adults choose a child who has done so well in keeping the rules. 

Having said this, behaviour for some has been a challenge this week. A rainy day today doesn’t help but 

over the course of this week we have spoken with individuals and some classes about showing respect, 

doing as an adult asks, following the rules inside and outside, in class time and lunchtime.  We still have 

children up to little mischiefs in the toilets. 

We will reiterate our rules as we begin a new half term. 

 

Be gentle. Be kind and helpful.  Listen. Look after property.  Be honest.  Work hard. 

We wish you a lovely half term break.  

https://www.sheffieldchildrens.nhs.uk/services/dcd/independence-skills-videos/
https://www.sheffieldchildrens.nhs.uk/services/child-development-and-neurodisability/sensory-processing-difficulties/


Tweak of the Week:  Sensible behaviour in the hall at lunchtimes. 
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